
 
 

 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – January 2023 
 

Dear Praying Friends,  
 

Thank you for the cards and generous gifts that you sent to us during this Christmas season.  All 

of your kindness to us is greatly appreciated.   

 

THE GOD OF ALL COMFORT / PLEASE PRAY FOR CAMILO AND MARIELA 

Camilo Encina, our missionary to Ecuador, came to the states in January to visit some of his 

supporting churches.  On January 14, while he was still here, his wife, Mariela, began to have 

some difficulties with her pregancy. She had to be 

hospitalized, and Camilo immediately cancelled his 

meetings and traveled back to Ecuador.  After three days, in 

the hospital,  Mariela had a placental abruption and had to 

undergo emergency surgery.  Two days later, their daughter, 

Hefzibá, passed away due to her premature birth.  Please 

join us in praying that our Heavenly Father, who is the God 

of all comfort, would comfort Camilo and Mariela’s hearts 

as they grieve the loss of their daughter. “… the God of all 

comfort; Who comforteth us in all our tribulation, that we 

may be able to comfort them which are in any trouble, by 

the comfort wherewith we ourselves are comforted of 

God.” (II Corinthians 1:3,4  

 

READY TO ROLL IN ARGENTINA 

Please pray for me that I will be ready to roll, when March 

comes around. That is when I will be going to visit one of 

our missionary families in Argentina, Joshua and Abigail 

Owens.  During the next month I will be preparing to preach 

3 sermons and teach 11 hours of classes in the Bible Institute 

in San Miguel de Tucumán.  Our desire is that the Lord 

would use me to be a blessing and encourgement to our 

missionaries, as well as to the people to whom they minister.  

 

We appreciate all of your prayers and financial support for 

our ministry.  Our prayer is that the Lord would continue to 

bless every member and ministry of your church.  Let me 

know, if I can be of service to you. 

 

In Christ,                                                              SENDING CHURCH: 

                                                                          Calvary Baptist Church 

                                                                P.O. Box 565 – Hampton, GA. 30228   
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